
producer has been fixed at Rs 24 
and the dealer's price at Rs 24. The 
gur situation is still far from satis-
factory, but it is hopped that it will 
improve under the new arrang-
ment, 

The Central Government have at 
long last fixed the ceiling price for 
Khandsari sugar at Rs. 29 per 
maund for surplus districts in Uttar 

Pradesh. For other areas the local 
wholesale and retail prices will be 
fixed after adding such charges in 
respectl-of transport, wholesale and 
retail margins and local taxes, if 
any, as have been approved for 
fixation of crystal sugar prices. 
The UP producers are still dissatis
fied with this price though it ap
pears fairly high compared wi th the 
price of crystal sugar." ' ' 

The Stock Exchange 

Enquiry into Costs of Steel 

THE leading equities have been 
receiving a broad based sup

port, particularly since the end of 
account day. The varlier hesitancy 
has perceptibly given place to a con
fident note, resulting in higher 
values for the speculative counters. 

The volume of business has also 
been improving, particularly in 
steel shares. Confidence in steel, 
construction and shipping com
panies, is justified; for war or no 
war, world rearmament is now a 
certainty and is definitely getting 
into swing. The Government of 
India, it is felt, is keenly aware of 
the repercussions on the Indian 
economy of world rearmament. It 
almost goes without saying that pro
duction in iron and steel com panics 
and activity of shipping and con
struction companies w i l l be keyed 
up to a high pitch. 

The Planning Commission met 
the representatives of the main pro-
ducers of iron and steel in the coun
try to discuss the possibility of in 
creasing production in the very near 
future. For some time since the 
outbreak of the Korean war it has 
been apparent to the Government 
that it would be difficult if not i m 
possible to get imports of adequate 
quantities of steel in view of the 
prior demand of the steel producing 
countries on their production of 
steel to meet the needs of rearma
ment. 

At the Conference which took 
place on Saturday, it is learnt, the 
decision was reached to implement 
the expansion schemes of the wast
ing main producers which would 
increase the installed capacity for 
product ion of stepl by 450,000 tons. 
The shortage of steel in the country 
is at least 2,00,000tons and the freed 
for aiding; texisting concerns to raise 
their production has become urgent. 

Thursday, Morning 

The Government's plan for setting 
up new factories for producing an
nually 500,000 tons of steel have so 
far not taken any definite shape and 
in the existing circumstances it 

would be difficult to take up these 
plans. 

T h e c r u x o f t h e p r o b l e m o f e x -
panding productive capacity of t he 
existing main producers is finance  
as they are not i n ' a position to raise 
additional capital. The Government 
of India also recognises these diffi-
culties and has already sanctioned 
large loans to the Steel :Corporation 
of Bengal and the Indian Iron and 
Steel Company. A loan of the order 
of Rs, 10 crores to the Ta ta I ron 
and Steel Company now appears to 
be on the card. 

It is also common knowledge, 
however, that the main impediment 
in the way of granting such a large 
loan to the Tatas is the present ca
pital structure of the Company. The 
Government wi l l probably insist, as 
a prior condition before extending 
such assistance, on the conversion of 
Deferred shares into ordinary shares. 
The management of the company 
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have also been in favour of such 
conversion without which they 
would .not be able to approach the 
capital market, even if conditions 
had ,been favourable, which, unfor
tunately, is not the case. 

While it is not yet known whe
ther the Government has finally de
cided to grant the loan to Tatas it 
is reliably ^understood that it is not 
prepared to waive the all import
ant condition relating to the capital 
structure of the company. Informed 
quarters believe that the. Govern
ment would naturally favour the 
proposal to come from the share
holder? themselves for the conver
sion of the Deferred Shares into 
ordinary shares. If, however, there 
is no such possibility, the Govern
ment may resort to an Ordinance 
to force a decision. For it cannot 
afford, to leave the future of steels 
hanging on the conversion issue. It 
may be recalled that at the last an
nual general meeting of the Tata 
Iron and Steel Company, the Chair
man, Mr . J. R. D. Tata, pleaded 
for the co-operation of the share
holders and suggested that they 
should agree to abide by the deci
sion of an impartial arbitrator who 
may be appointed by common con
sent among themselves. 

While the loan issue, it appears, 
has now passed into the final stage, 
it is not so widely known that the. 
Tar i f f Board has been ordered to 
make a fresh inquiry into the costs 
of production of the Steel Corpora
tion of bengal. Not long ago 
the Chairman of the Corpora
tion stated that the Government 
had accepted their representations 
for such an incmiry in view of the 
fact that their costs of production 
ha4 already become so heavy that 
the retention prices of steel fixed 
by the Government had become un-
remunerative. It may be recalled 
that the Tar i f f Hoard had itself re
commended a higher retention price 
for steel for Scob in view ol their 
higher costs but the Government 
only sanctioned a uniform increase 
in the price of steel for both Scob 
and Tatas, which on the basis of 
Tar i f f Board's findings were unre-
munerative for Scob and more than 
profitable for Tatas. 

It would be interesting to know 
whether the inquiry that has been 
ordered now implies that the Gov
ernment agrees to the principle of 
diffejrenkal prices. If it be so, it 
would be a victory for the Tar i f f 
Board who can reasonably be ex
pected to come to conclusions on 
the retention prices of steel substan
tially on the same lines as their re
commendations last year. Tatas do 

not appear to have made any repre
sentations in regard to the retention 
price of steel. But it is reliably 
understood that the Tar i f f Board 
has now been asked also to investi
gate whether conditions in the 
T I S C O factories are similar to 
those in Scob's 
* * * 

As the new account opened on 
Monday, operators were keenly 
awaiting the speech of the Finance 
Minister to the Associated Cham
bers of Commerce at Calcutta. The 
factual survey of the Indian econo
mic seene presented by him. how
ever, had nothing on which opera
tors could act. Others may or may 
not share his confidence about the 
health of the economy. But the hint 
he gave that there was no possibility 
of further tax reliefs apparently 
caused little surprise. By and large, 
the public is reconciled to the fact 
that at the present stage the Gov
ernment could not afford to give 
any more tax relief. 

The clarification that in referring 
the question of retrenchment to the 
Industrial Court, there was no in
tention to take away from the em-
plover his basic right to decide whe
ther rationalisation was desirable or 
necessary was needed and well 
timed. Only in respect of retrench
ment arising out of such rationalisa
tion. Industrial Tribunals wil l have 
a say. particularly in regard to the 
classes and the number of workers 
who may be retrenched. The 
Finance Minister also reiterated the 
principle that labour could have no 
claim to a share of reserves of in
dustry as established by the recent 
decision of the Allahabad High 
Court.  

In the market steel shares have 
been prominent. Tata Steels have 
made considerable advance since 
Monday. The closing prices yester

day were around the best levels 
reached since the recent slump. In 
fact in kerb dealings yesterday, De
ferred s crossed the Rs. 1,900 level,' 
which is a new high for the current 
year. An announcement regarding 
the issue of a development loan to 
Tatas is expected any moment now 
and this, by itself, would be a bul
lish factor for the market. Should 
the loan issue be tied with stipula
tions regarding a reorganisation of 
the capital structure, it would be 
difficult to predict market reactions. 

The improved tone in steels sti
mulated trading sentiment in other 
sections. Among textiles which re
corded all round though moderate 
gains, the spurt in Swadeshis easily 
stands out. The prospects of the 
levy of an export duty on cloth, 
hitherto regarded with concern, ap
pear to have receded into the back
ground. For one thing, there has 
been no significant rise in the ex
port prices of cloth and presumably 
operators are convinced that the 
Government of India would not 
consider the levy of an export, duty 
unless export prices shot up, which 
is not likely. 

In the miscellaneous section, 
trading has been confined to a few 
selected scrips such as Seindias, Pre
mier Constructions, Shivrajpurs, 
Wimcos and Alcocks, which have all 
made considerable gains. Lately 
there has been keen enquiry for 
Tata Chemicals, l i f t ing the value- of 
the share to around Rs. 14-6. 

The market is in a healthy condi
tion technically to assimilate further 
advance in prices. Though fresh 
support has been forthcoming, since 
(he new account began on Monday-
it would be difficult to say that how 
far there has Also been fresh invest
ment support But from the general 
behaviour of the market in the last 
few days, one could perhaps hazard 
such a guess. 


